



This week year three enjoyed a trip to the Botanical Gardens as part of their topic. Years four & six both visited Frank Chapman outdoor centre to perfect their map reading and geography skills.

Today we went #yellow to help raise mental health awareness. Mrs Smith will speak to the children about it on Monday during her assemblies.

We held our parents' evenings on Monday & Tuesday this week. Thank you to all the parents that attended. Hopefully, you found the meeting with the class teacher informative.

I held my first parent council meeting of the academic year last Friday. It was lovely to meet with everyone. Thank you for the wonderful feedback.

We have had a great start to the term so far, we have had Year three & four children represent the academy in a tag-rugby festival, where they learnt and developed a range of skills. Also, Year five & six played in the Willenhall netball competition and finished second in their group. Before half term we will have Year three and four football for both boys and girls.

Well done to 6BH who achieved 99.58% attendance this week. Keep up the great work.

Mrs Lathbury-Cox



LOCAL NEWS

M6 junction 10 improvement work Weekend closure 8-11 October

Motorway closed - Expect Severe delays between the exit and entry slip roads from 8pm Friday 8 October to 6am Monday 11 October.



Consultation deadline for Bentley lane is Monday 18th October 21

Bentley Lane - Proposed road safety scheme

Road Safety

Walsall Council has responsibility for road safety. We review collisions involving injury on an annual basis and Bentley. Lane has been identified as a poor performing road when compared to other similar roads in the Borough.

Collision History

There have been a total of 11 collisions in the last 5 years, 5 involving serious injury.

Draft Plans

Draft road safety proposals have been drawn up to help reduce the risk of collisions and prior to the scheme being finalised, we would like to hear your views on the draft plans.

The proposals include full width speed humps, pedestrian islands at Lane Avenue and road narrowings which aim to slow vehicle speeds.

Walsall Council

Feedback

You can have your say on the detailed draft plans via an online form available on our website:

www.walsall.gov.uk/road_safety_engineering-2

Contact us

If you require any further information, clarification on the draft proposals, the information in an alternative format/larger print or would like the plans and feedback form to be sent to you in post please contact:

Email: roadsafety@walsall.gov.uk or call: 07818 428355

All feedback will be considered along with a range of other data and insight which will be used to make the final decision. Please respond by 18 October 2021.

CLASS ATTENDANCE

RLW 81.41%

RLT 87.24%

1PG 85.26%

1SN 90.17%

2LP 97.22%

2CG 87.7%

3PB 91.67%

3VG 88.79%

4CO 93.68%

4KR 96.84%

5HF 97.92%

5MM 95.83%

6HL 90.91%

6BH 99.58%

6RF 94.87%

Well done to 6BH this week for achieving 99.58%



Overall attendance

91.62%

Newsletter
Autumn Term 1 Week 5
Week ending
8 October 2021

Maxine Lathbury-Cox-Headteacher Reedswood Academy